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A CHRISTMAS STORY WITH MEANING 
 

The following story is from several years ago when relations between the United States and 
Russia were much better.  The story is so meaningful that it is worth sharing.  Two Americans 
answered an invitation from the Russian Department of Education to teach morals and ethics (based on 
Biblical principles) in the public schools.  They were invited to teach at prisons, businesses, the fire and 
police departments and a large orphanage.  About 100 boys and girls who had been abandoned, abused 
and left in the care of the government-run program were in the orphanage. 

They relate the following story in their own words: 
ñIt was nearing the holiday season; time for our orphans to hear ï for the first time ï the 

traditional story of Christmas.  We told them about Mary and Joseph arriving in Bethlehem.  Finding 
no room in the inn, the couple went to a stable, where the baby Jesus was born and placed in a manger.  
Throughout the story, the children and orphanage staff sat in amazement as they listened.  Some sat on 
the edges of their stools, trying to grasp every word. 

Completing the story, we gave the children three small pieces of cardboard to make a crude 
manger.  Each child was given a small paper square, cut from yellow napkins I had brought with me.  
No colored paper was available in the city.  Following instructions, the children tore the paper and 
carefully laid strips in the manger for straw. Small squares of flannel, cut from a worn-out nightgown 
an American lady was throwing away as she left Russia, were used for the babyôs blanket.  A doll-like 
baby was cut from tan felt we had brought from the United States. 

The orphans were busy assembling their manger as I walked among them to see if they needed 
any help.  All went well until I got to one table where little Misha sat ï he looked to be about 6 years 
old and had finished his project.  As I looked at the little boyôs manger, I was startled to see, not one, 
but two babies in the manger. 

Quickly, I called for the translator to ask the lad why there were two babies in the manger.  
Crossing his arms in front of him and looking at his completed manger scene, the child began to repeat 
the story very seriously.  For such a young boy, who had only heard the Christmas story once, he 
related the happenings accurately ï until he came to the part where Mary put the baby Jesus in the 
manger. 

Then Misha began to ad lib.  He made up his own ending to the story as he said, ñAnd when 
Maria laid the baby in the manger, Jesus looked at me and asked me if I had a place to stay.  I told him 
I have no mamma and I have no papa, so I donôt have any place to stay.  Then Jesus told me I could 
stay with him.  But I told him I couldnôt because I didnôt have a gift to give him like everyone else did.ò  
But I wanted to stay with Jesus so much, so I thought about what I had that maybe I could use for a gift. 

I thought maybe if I kept him warm, that would be a good gift.  So I asked Jesus, ñIf I keep you 
warm, will that be a good enough gift?ò  And Jesus told me, ñIf you keep me warm, that will be the 
best gift anybody ever gave.ò  So I got into the manger, and then Jesus looked at me and he told me I 
could stay with him ï for always.ò 

As little Misha finished his story, his eyes brimmed full of tears that splashed down his cheeks.  
Putting his hand over his face, his head dropped to the table and his shoulders shook as he sobbed and 
sobbed.  The little orphan had found someone who would never abandon nor abuse him, someone who 
would stay with him ï for always.ò 

May you experience the gift of ñfor alwaysò as you reflect on the meaning and the spirit of this 
holiday season.    
                                                                                                                                          Pastor George 

From the Pastor                                                          

December Trinity Tower  is sponsored  in honor of loved ones  

By nancy macmeekin  

The Trinity Tower 
George P. Heberling, Interim Pastor  2017 Volume 40   Number 12        

IRS Rules  
All monetary contributions for 2017 
must be received in the church office by 
December 31st or postmarked no later 
than December 31st to qualify as a 2017 
contribution on your church giving 
statement.   

    Sunday, December 10, 2017 
Annual Congregation Meeting  
and Christmas Dinner 
The Fellowship Committee  
will be providing the meal. 
Please bring cookies to share  
and your own place settings.  
Sign-up in the Gathering Area 
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Worship Attendance 
   Date                   8:15           10:30 
October 29              36                 67 
November 5            39                 80       
November 12          40                 60      
November 19          26                 87 

Financial Status as of November 19, 2017 
Envelope offering needed: $160,505.00 
  Envelope offering received to date: $160,914.58 
Property Fund needed: $22,184.00 
  Property Fund received to date: $92,835.00 
 

Consistory Meeting Summary 
November, 2017 

 
 Trinity Consistory met on Tuesday evening, November 19th, at 7:00 pm.  Following the opening prayer by Pastor Heberling, 
the meeting was opened for comments and concerns.  Don Walsh provided the devotional when he arrived at the meeting. 
 John McKay made a presentation regarding the Gettysburg Choral Societyôs relationship to Trinity.  The Choral Society 
would like to officially be organized under the ñumbrellaò of Trinity as an organization within the church, with a Memorandum of 
Understanding regarding how the Choral Society and the church would work together in the future.  After some discussion about how 
this could best work, Consistory voted to approve this relationship. 
 John Fuss, on behalf of the Finance Committee, presented the final proposal for the budget for 2018, to be approved by   
Consistory and recommended to the congregation at Annual Meeting on December 10th.  The proposed budget was approved by the 
Consistory and will be sent to the members for review prior to the Annual Meeting.  The Finance Committee also recommended that 
Trinity make an additional $5,000 contribution to Penn Central Conference for Our Churchôs Wider Mission, raising the total amount 
sent this year to $12,000.  This was approved by Consistory.  The Finance Committee will be working on preparing a written        
Endowment Policy at their next meeting in February.  Consistory members had some ideas of how the Endowment Fund might be 
used to enhance the mission and ministry of the church and these were shared with John to share with the Finance Committee.   

The Treasurerôs Report was presented subject to audit.  Consistory decided to double the Christmas bonuses given to the paid 
employees this year, with a review next year to discern if the hourly wages that are being paid are in line with what other employers 
are paying for similar work.   

The Stewardship Committee would like an end of the year report prepared in January to reflect the total income and expenses 
for the previous year, how Trinity has been involved in mission for the previous year, and a record of membership loss and gain.  The 
Consistory agreed that this would benefit the congregationôs understanding of the entire scope of church life. 

 
Old Business: 

The Blessing Box is finished and is ready to install.  A list of items to be included in the box will be prepared. 
 A draft of the new Usher Handbook will be ready for next monthôs meeting.  
 The finishing touches are being still done to new web site and it should be up and running shortly.   
 New furniture has been ordered for the parlor/library and should arrive by late January.  Ordering furniture for the Gathering 
Area and the Pastorôs Office will wait until next year. 
 
New Business: 
 The Consistory accepted, with regret and thanks, the resignation of Ann Walsh from Consistory.  She accepted a position in 
Georgia which will keep her from completing her term.  
 George Steckert and Don Walsh will work on a security plan for the church and make a presentation to Consistory next 
month.  
 Pastor George discussed the plans for Advent/Christmas this year.  
 
Committee Reports: 
 The committee reports were accepted as received; among the highlights were acceptance by the Consistory of $375.00 to 
Survivors, $400.00 to SCAAP, and $400.00 in gift cards to be distributed between those two for gifts for children.  Also, the four 
newly designated parking spaces for Survivors will be made available free of charge as a way to support their work.  A $250 grant 
was received to help meet expenses for the Spaghetti Dinner for Diapers in January. 
 The boiler was repaired, but it is evident that the boiler will soon need to be replaced.  Work on the sidewalk in front of the 
Unitarian Church is progressing slowly.  Sanctuary roof work will begin shortly.   
 Nominated to serve as Deacons were Rayna Cooper and Lewis Hilbert; as Elders were Scott Wehler and Cindy Blevins.   
 
Pastorôs Report: 
 The pastor announced January 13, 2018, as the date for a mini retreat for the Consistory to develop planning for 2018, to be 
followed at a later date with  a meeting of Committee Chairpeople to also discuss planning for 2018.     

Task Force Volunteers Needed 
We are looking for a couple of people who would like to join in exploring a new ministry possibility with families who have a family     
member on the autism spectrum.  With the growing number of families in our community who need support and a safe environment for their 
children, we hope that we can develop a meaningful Christian experience for them.  There are many resources out there into which the 
church might relate and use as a basis for expanding Trinityôs outreach into the community.  If interested, please contact the pastor as soon 
as possible.  Thank you. 
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Trinity in Mission 
   Thanks to your generosity and concern, the Summer Outreach program this year sent $1,039.71 to support the Independent Living     
Program of Adams County Children and Youth Services.  Your support offers emergency help in setting up independent housing for youths 
ages 18-21 who have ñagedò out of foster care.  The Social Concerns Committee would like to express appreciation for your involvement in 
making this yearôs Summer Outreach project a success.     
   Just a reminder that the ñKeep It Cleanò table, which supports the needs of the community through personal care items (including baby 
care items) and cleaning supplies continues until November 26th.  Many churches in the area are receiving food items for the holiday season, 
so the Social Concerns Committee thought Trinity could do something a little bit different this holiday.  The items we are receiving are not 
included in food stamp eligibility and they are important to families and individuals.  They will be distributed to folks at both South Central 
Community Action Program and Survivors.     
   Thank you to all who supported Operation Christmas Child.  This year you provided twenty nine boxes for children around the world; 
this is the most that Trinity has sent over the years.  Thank you! 
   Trinity is hosting Gettysburg CARES homeless shelter from February 5th through February 18th.  We will need welcoming hosts each 
evening from approximately 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm in order to register those who need a warm, safe place to sleep.  Volunteers are needed; to 
volunteer requires an evening of training at St. James Lutheran Church at 6:30 pm; the upcoming dates for training are December 18th and 
January 22nd (if you have already gone through the training session last year, it is not necessary to go again).    There is also a need for vol-
unteers willing to stay overnight; this would be at any of the churches supporting Gettysburg CARES and those volunteers have the same 
training.  We have at least four people from Trinity who are overnight volunteers and we can put you in touch with them if you would have 
questions about the responsibilities.   Sign up for welcoming hosts will begin in December/January.  Thank you for your support!   
   Again, through your generosity, we sent $2,310.00 (including $1,350.00 from the Rummage Sale profit) to Penn Central Conference 
and our One Great Hour of Sharing program, designated specifically toward hurricane relief in Puerto Rico.   Thank you.  
  As of the end of October, Trinity has provided financial support and in kind support valued at $22,402.18 to the local community.  As of 
the end of October, Trinity has also provided $  8,934.00 in support for mission beyond the local community, which includes Our Churchôs 
Wider Mission commitment and One Great Hour of Sharing).    
   Trunk and Treat was a great success this year.  Ten different vehicles met on the Housing Authority Parking Lot on Halloween and 
handed out treats to 142 children.   Many thanks to all who participated and all who provided candy for distribution.   

 
    We continue to ask for your ongoing support to these continuing projects: 

   ---   Cookies for our Neighbors.  Our neighbor, the Gettysburg Borough Police Department, has begun to notice and to anticipate the  
arrival of cookies from Trinity. Many thanks to all who signed up to provide cookies for the rest of 2017; sign ups for 2018 will begin in 
December.        
   ---  Bingo items for SpiriTrust Lutheran Village in Gettysburg.  Appropriate small items that can be given as bingo prizes would be 
appreciated.  So far we have been able to deliver several laundry baskets to SpiriTrust and your generosity has been noted by the activities 
staff and residents.  Continue to bring items to the church! 
   ---  Ruthôs Harvest is off to a very successful beginning.  Your generous support is appreciated and definitely needed.  A list of items 
needed is located in the gathering area; why not include one or two of these items on your weekly grocery list just as you are doing with 
diapers?   
   ---  Diapers for TenderCare Pregnancy Center.  This ministry continues throughout the year. 20,000 diapers have been collected so far. 
Why not make a monthly commitment of at least one pack of diapers by including diapers on your weekly grocery shopping list?  Right 
now, all sizes are needed.     
   ---  Helping Hand Fund has been established to respond to those members who need financial assistance in difficult times.  Fund enve-
lopes are available on the table in the Gathering Area or simply writing a check with the notation ñHelping Handò and place it in the offering 
plate on a Sunday morning.  The balance in the Helping Hand Fund as of the end of October is $ 531.00. 
   ---  Soda Can Tabs for Hershey Medical Center.  They actually go to the Ronald McDonald House at Hershey, which serves as a home 
away from home for the families of those children who are patients at Hershey Medical Center.  
   ---   Stamps for the Brethren Home, New Oxford.  We have found a new place to take your canceled stamps, so you can begin to bring 
them to the church once again.    
   ---  South Central Community Action Shoe Drive ï We are temporarily suspending shoe collection at the end of November, but will 
again receive shoes after the holiday season.  So far we have received over 200 pair of used shoes toward the goal of 500 pairs.  

---  All of these projects are worthwhile and important, relying on your ongoing support!! 

Upcoming Worship Opportunities 
      Advent begins on Sunday, December 3rd, the time of waiting and preparing for the birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ.  It is a holy time set 
aside in the church; a time of reflection, a time to consider the meaning of Godôs love made known to us through Jesus, and time to celebrate 
Godôs great gift of mercy and hope given to us.  Let us use these four weeks of preparation time so that we are ready to receive Christmas 
with open hearts and minds. 
   Sunday, December 3rd ï First Sunday in Advent.  The celebration of the Sacrament of Holy Communion. 
   Sunday, December 10th ï Second Sunday in Advent.  Annual Dinner and Congregational Meeting following the 10:30 am worship. 
   Sunday, December 17th ï Third Sunday in Advent.  The Rev. Dr. Monica Dawkins-Smith, Penn Central Conference Minister, will be 
with us at the 10:30 am worship. 
   Sunday, December 24th ï Fourth Sunday in Advent.  We are almost at Christmas! 
   Sunday, December 24th, 8:00 pm  --  Christmas Eve Candlelight Services with Senior Choir Cantata. 
   Monday, December 25th ï Christmas Day.  9:00 am worship service, with the Sacrament of Holy Communion. 
   Sunday, December 31st ï 8:15 am and 10:30 am worship services with Pork and Sauerkraut dinner to follow the 10:30 am worship. 
   Sunday, January 7th ï The Baptism of our Lord.   We will celebrate the Sacrament of Holy Communion and install newly elected  
Consistory members  
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   SSSSSHHHHH!  Itôs a secret! 
Pastor Christmas Gift ð to be presented to Pastor 
George on Sunday, December 17th.  Contributions 
can be given or sent to George Christopher, 594 
Grant Drive, Gettysburg, PA. Please make checks 
payable to TUCCð ñPastor Giftò.  Pastor George 

has been a blessing to this church and to the congregation. 

 INCLEMENT WEATHER INFORMATION 

IN THE EVENT OF BAD WEATHER, A DECISION WILL BE MADE AS TO THE CHURCH CLOSING FOR 

SUNDAY SERVICES.  THE INFORMATION WILL BE PLACED ONLY ON THE FOLLOWING WEBSITES: 

www.gettysburgtrinityucc;    www.foreveryork.com;    www.wgal.com 
THERE WILL BE NO ON AIR CANCELLATIONS OR DELAYS GIVEN 

 ñChristmas Fundò - Christmas is the time of year 
to    remember our faithful clergy and families over 
the years.  The Pension Board of the UCC is able to 
monetarily assist those retired clergy families who 
often received little or no pension as they served in 
the ministry.  In times past this used to be called 
ñThe Veterans of the Crossò offering.  There are  
PURPLE envelopes in the pews and Gathering 
Area for you to respond to this need. These gifts 
will be forwarded to the UCC    office.  Thank you! 

  Annual Christmas Gift to our Church   
Your Christmas Gift is a statement of 
faith and is greatly appreciated in the 
work of our church and it is a ñthank 
youò to all the blessings we receive.      
   Envelopes are included in the Decem-
ber Newsletter and are also available in 
the pews and the Gathering Area.  Thank 

Welcoming our Penn Central Conference Minister 
   On Sunday, December 17th, at the 10:30 am worship service, we will welcome the Rev. Dr. Monica Dawkins-Smith to Trinity.   

She will be sharing the morningôs sermon and you will be able to meet her in person following the service.   
We look forward to this opportunity to welcome Monica to Trinity and are honored by her presence with us. 

Apologies to our living Veterans 
   The insert in the bulletin on November 12th listed the living    
veterans (as they let us know), but the branch of the service and the  
years serving were not correct under the name of the veteran.  So 
here is a corrected list of our living veterans.  Let it be noted that 
the oldest living veteran at Trinity is Donald Hubbard who served 
in the US Navy during World War II.   

Carl Barrick                 Donald Blevins 
Navy    1975-1985              Army    1964-1966 

 
Heather Carbaugh           Jeffrey W. Cooper 
Army    1987-1991             USAF    1973-2001 

 
John Fuss                        Stanley  G. Gish 

Army    1951-1953                USAF   1961 - 1965 
 

Neal Kendlehart                  Clyde H. Martin 
Army    1975-1978                 Army    1951-1953 

 
Robert W. Miller                     Gene Motter 
Army    1954-1957                Army    1954-1956 

 
Kenneth N. Mummert           Darryl Thomas Smith 
USAF    1958-1964                 Army    1967-1969 

 
Oscar Spicer                            George Steckert 
Navy    1953-1956                   USMC-R    1976-1985 

 
   Don Walsh                            Thomas H. Weiant 

USMC    1963-1966             Army    1972-1975, 1980-1983 

Congratulations! 
   We offer our congratulations to Luke Milhimes who finished 
6th in the PIAA District 3 AA Boysô Cross Country  competition 
for Gettysburg High School; competing in the state              
championship meet Luke medaled with a 23rd place finish.  We 
offer our congratulations to Colleen Campbell who competed 
with the  Gettysburg College Womenôs Cross    Country team in 
the Centennial Conference Championships and qualified to  
compete at the Regional Championships.   We offer our              
congratulations as well to Georgia Hollabaugh, band director at 
Biglerville High School, whose band capped off a great season 
of competition by winning the East Coast Regional Band     
Tournament for the fifth year in a row.  And we also offer our 
congratulations to Joann Motter who was honored as Volunteer 
of the Year by the local      Chamber of Commerce.  And con-
gratulations as well to Mary Crockett who became a great 
grandmother again!!! 

Trinity Celebrates with Special Events 
Mark your Calendars! 

 Several special events are to be held at Trinity during the upcoming Advent/Christmas season.  You are encouraged to attend and 
bring your friends.   
               December 9th ï Holiday House Tour.  Trinity is included in this yearôs Annual House Tour from 11:00 am to 5:00 pm.   You can 
see the complete list of those participating at http://www.gettysburgbedandbreakfast.com/resources/2017-Holiday-House-Tour.pdf.  The 
cost is $20.00 per person and tickets may be purchased at any of the participating tour sites.  All proceeds will benefit South Central     
Community Action Program. 
 December 15th ï Gettysburg Choral Society Concert, 7:30 pm.  This newly formed choral society, under the direction of John 
McKay, will present ñChristmas in Songò at Trinity.  We are very pleased to be sponsoring the Choral Society and it offers new              
opportunities for Trinity to reach out to the community.  A free will offering will be received.  
 December 28th --  Charles Dickenôs ñA Christmas Carolò, 7:00 pm.  This one man show being presented by Ray Carver is a 
classic.  Ray has been involved in many theater productions and will produce the show in the Richmond, Virginia, area prior to Christmas.  
He has offered to produce the show at Trinity and we are looking forward to his talents shared with us.  Donations to South Central Com-
munity Action Program will be received.   

http://www.gettysburgbedandbreakfast.com/resources/2017-Holiday-House-Tour.pdf
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Our Octogenarians 
Jody Rohm 
December 5 
Charles Krietz 
December 22 
Clyde Martin 
December 27 

Our Nonagenarian 
Virginia Lohuis 
December 5 
Evelyn Gorman 
December 10 
Lila Martin 
December 26 

     In our thoughts and prayers:  
Please notify the church office when a 
name  can be removed from the prayer 
list. 

Russwin Francisco, Rev. Dr. Bill Herzog,  John 
Harrison Hoffman,  Donald Hubbard, Sr., Kathryn 
Kepner, Evelyn Kretz, MacKenzie Kretz, Josh 
Langley, Bob Miller,  Joann Motter, Diane 
Nicodemus,  Ashlee (Black) Pyne, Laurie Singh, 
Tom Smith, Mary Timmins, Mckenna Voss, 
Teeyara Jo Weiant and Pete Wilson.   

The Lyonsôs 
Francis & Marjorie 
December 8  - 56 yrs 
The Cutshallôs 
Jay & Janet 

December 17  - 57 yrs.  

Friends at Trinity Gettysburg, 
   Thank you for your faithful support and your most generous gift to Disaster  
Relief.  As requested, this will be designated specifically to hurricane relief work 
in Puerto Rico. We appreciate ALL of your work as well as your generosity & 
commitment.  Thank you!                              In Christ,  Penn Central Conference 

Battlefield Tours 
John Fuss, a Licensed Battlefield Guide 
at the Gettysburg National Military 
Park.  is offering free two hour tours of 
the Battlefield for Trinity members and 
their friends.  He prefers to do this from 

now through the end of March.  Call him in advance 
if you wish to take a tour.   

In Our Thoughts and Prayers 
We offer our sincerest condolences to Suhua Dong on 
the death of her mother.  Please also keep in your 
thoughts and prayers Joann Motter who has begun 
chemotherapy treatments.  Joni Scheufel was recently 
a patient in York Hospital, and is now back at 
Transitions.   

Remember as well those who are currently residing in 
nursing care facilities:   Lila Martin at The Meadows 
in Westminster, Maryland; Virginia Lohuis and Lois 
Monforte at SpiriTrust Lutheran in Gettysburg; 
Evelyn Gorman and Joni Scheufel at Transitions in 
Gettysburg; and Johnetta Yingling at Genesis in 
Gettysburg.      

Happy Anniversary!  

Happy Birthday!  

Is wrapping gifts for a Holiday a hassle for you? 
   Well Iôm here to help.  I truly enjoy wrapping giftôs, itôs yet     
another way to show my creativity.  So if you  need help Iôll be 
more that happy to be your personal wrapping assistant.  You can 
provide your own wrapping paper and trim if you wish.  However, I 
have plenty to choose from.  Let me make your Holiday less  stress-
ful. Pricing will depend on number and size of gifts wrapped. Please 
contact me at 717-353-5973 or dolphinseaker81@comcast.net.    
                                                       Thank you!  Marci DiMartino 

YOGA Update 
Focus is on happiness, how to increases those  
feelings by living ñin the momentò and appreciating 
lifeôs gifts.  As always, the class includes movements 
and poses to balance, flexibility and strength, and em-
phasis on breathing.  December 4th class  3:30-4:45. 
NO YOGA the rest of December and will resume 
January 8th.  The cost is $25 for the month.  Call Joan 
Peck at 717.253.1348 with any questions that you have. 
 

Thank you for the beautiful altar rose in honor of our first grandchild.  It was a 
thoughtful gesture for our wonderful event.                      Steve & Janet Sheely 

Thank You! 

Our Centenarian 
Kathryn Kepner 
December 4 

Fellowship  
The fellowship committee has had a busy fall and has a number of engagements 
coming up in December. 
In October we hosted the choir appreciation luncheon . 
November we held our appreciation reception  for our amazing  Pastor, George 
Heberling. George has tirelessly provided our congregation, visitors, neighbors 
and community with uplifting messages , ways to reach out to  others in ways we 
haven't thought of before and including others in our missions and inviting them 
to our church . 
December 10 - Church Christmas Dinner.  Turkey dinner with all the  
trimmings following the congregational meeting .  Please be sure to sign up and 
bring a dozen of your favorite Christmas Cookies to share.  
(We will welcome extra hands to help clean up after the dinner .) 
December 15  -  Gettysburg Choral Society ñChristmas in Songò.  A dessert 
reception will follow the concert.   The congregation to bake cookies to share. 
December 31 - Pork and Sauerkraut Dinner after the 10:30 service.  
Sign-up sheets will be in the Gathering Area  
                                                                                    Respectfully, 
                                                                                        Fellowship Committee  

Stewardship  
Stewardship extends its appreciation for your questions of interest and your 
patience in regard to the new E-giving program that will soon be available 
for making contributions to Trinity UCC by electronic funds transfer.  
After experiencing some unexpected delay, Trinityôs new website features should 
be up and running in December.  With the end of the fiscal year so near, we  
anticipate having the E-Giving program capabilities available on January 1 2018  
- to begin afresh  with all other financial matters of our church.  Also, a reminder 
of the changeover from picking up a box of offering envelopes at church for the 
year, to the convenience of having them arrive each month in our homes.  Please 
keep a watchful eye on your incoming postal mail in the latter part of December  
- this is when our first monthly periodic envelopes for weekly giving for January 
2018 are to arrive.  We look forward to these changes as a way to better serve our 
members and our church in this wondrous age of technological possibilities. 
                                                                                        Stewardship Committee 

   Thank you for your kindness and expressions of support on Pastor Appreciation 
Sunday; your affirmation of our ministry together is very touching and very    
encouraging.  I truly appreciate the opportunity to serve as your interim pastor.  
Your willingness to volunteer your time and energy, your creativity and           
enthusiasm, your generosity, your willingness to think outside the box and take 
risks, and your faithful spirit have enriched our life together as we seek to serve 
our God and reach out to the community in mission and ministry.  I look forward 
to continuing our ministry together until you call a new settled pastor to Trinity.  
Blessings to each of you!                                                                Pastor George 
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Blankets for Sale 
Suzy Millerôs friend is back at it again making those beautiful blankets.  Lots of new colors are available.  See the list in the        
Gathering Area.  Blankets are $20.  Contact Suzy Miller if you are interested in purchasing a blanket or two. Proceeds go to the  
Bazaar Coffers.   
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